
1   
2   Sent: Friday, 22 May 2015 12:11 PM
3   
4   
5   Dear Cr Matic
6   
7   
8   
9   In Council minutes of 5 May 2015 you said

10   
11   
12   
13   \"We are seeing an increase in the number of female cyclists out there. In 2013, 11 

per cent; in 2014, 20 per cent - clearly indicating that building safer paths is 
enticing more and more women out there, which is great to see.\"

14   
15   
16   
17   You also repeated these figures at a BQ Q&A night on 30 April 2015. This 11% figure 

is not in line with any of the regular counts conducted by CBD BUG at various sites 
- http://www.cbdbug.org.au/bikeway-counts/

18   
19   
20   
21   A presentation by Andrew Macbeth of BCC TPS on 26 May 2014 to Velocity had a slide 

entitled \"Gender Balance 2013\" indicating that from a sample of 25,251 over 3 
sites in 2013, 17% of all cyclists counted were female.

22   
23   
24   
25   Could you please indicate which day or days these 11% and 20% figures were based on, 

which sites, and how many cyclists were sampled? I hope this will not take long, and 
this time could you please reply by email as requested in the box above instead of 
by snail mail.


